
 

Report #4 of the Planning & Economic Development Committee 

For consideration by Regional Council 

April 24, 2024 

The Planning & Economic Development Committee recommends approval of the 
following: 

1. Application to Amend the Durham Official Plan, submitted by Clark Consulting 
Services, on behalf of Thornlea Holsteins Ltd., to permit the severance of a farm 
dwelling rendered surplus as a result of the consolidation of non-abutting farm 
properties, in the Municipality of Clarington, File: OPA 2023-002 (Regional 
Official Plan Amendment #198 (2024-P-8)  

A) That Amendment #198 to the Durham Regional Official Plan, to permit the 
severance of a dwelling rendered surplus as a result of the consolidation of 
nonabutting farm parcels, be adopted as contained in Attachment #3 to 
Report #2024-P-8 of the Commissioner of Planning and Economic 
Development; 

B) That “Notice of Adoption” be sent to the applicant, the applicant’s agent, the 
Municipality of Clarington, the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing and 
all other person or public bodies who requested notification of this decision; 
and 

C) That the Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing be requested to modify 
the Council adopted Durham Regional Official Plan as shown on 
Attachment 4 to Report #2024-P-8 so that the approvals granted by 
Regional Council through Amendment #198 are carried forward and 
properly reflected in the Region’s new Official Plan which is currently 
pending approval by the Minister. 

2. Re-Nomination to the Board of Directors of the Greater Toronto Airports Authority 
(2024-P-9)  

A) That Mr. Johan van ‘t Hof be re-nominated to the Greater Toronto Airports 
Authority (GTAA) Board of Directors as Durham Region’s municipal 
representative for a term ending on October 31, 2026; and 

B) That a copy of Report #2024-P-9 of the Commissioner of Planning and 
Economic Development be forwarded to the GTAA. 

3. Durham Active Transportation Committee Resolution regarding June Bike Month 

Whereas June is Bike Month; 

And whereas Durham Regional Planning Staff have organized numerous bike 
friendly activities annually for over a decade to educate residents about cycling 

https://pub-durhamregion.escribemeetings.com/mwg-internal/de5fs23hu73ds/progress?id=8LRfIr-A7fFOc5-Suw-m7K5bVDTkyE09Lh0BElJJw5s,&dl
https://pub-durhamregion.escribemeetings.com/filestream.ashx?DocumentId=3767
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safety, promote the benefits of cycling, and encourage residents to bike more by 
participating in Bike Month throughout the month of June; and 

And whereas the Durham Active Transportation Committee fully supports the 
Region’s planned Bike Month activities. 

Now therefore be it resolved that the Durham Active Transportation Committee 
request Regional Council’s support of the planned Regional Bike Month activities 
and proclaim the month of June as Bike Month in the Region of Durham. 

4. Durham Agricultural Advisory Committee Resolution regarding Stormwater 
Management Fees  

Whereas Stormwater Management fees are intended for urban infrastructure 
needs and flood prevention, the Durham Agricultural Advisory Committee 
(DAAC) believes that bona fide farmers on agricultural properties should be 
exempt from paying Stormwater Management fees in the Region of Durham; 
and, that this resolution be circulated to Durham’s area municipalities for their 
information. 

Respectfully submitted, 

B. Chapman, Chair, Planning & Economic Development Committee 
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